

**MINUTES OF THE SPRINGFIELD TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE
MEETING HELD IN THE TAWERA HALL
ON TUESDAY 19 NOVEMBER 2019 AT 7.30PM**

PRESENT:	Graeme Dawson, Sean Ellis, Cath Barnett, Brent Davis, Carolyn Stevenson, Ken May, Ivan Hopkins, Emma Bonner, Ainsley Burton, Marie Broderick, Dave Feary, Robert Curle.	
APOLOGIES:	Mike Warwick.	Ivan Hopkins / Robert Curle. Carried
Election new Chair/Secretary	<p>Nominated by Cath Barnett Seconded by Robert Curle Graeme Dawson chair.</p> <p>Carried</p> <p>Nominated Brent Davis Seconded by Ivan Hopkins Sean Ellis secretary</p> <p>Carried</p>	
Graeme Dawson (Chair)	Minutes of the previous meeting held 3 September 2019 were confirmed as a true and correct record.	Cath Barnett/ Marie Broderick. Carried
Inward Correspondence	Te Ara Kakariki /Selwyn Council agreement to plant.	Ivan Hopkins / Brent Davis. Carried
Outward Correspondence	Nil	
Financials	Discretionary Fund \$3,286	Cath Barnett / Carolyn Stevenson. Carried
General Business	<p>Darfield Police Station Moved Cath Barnett. Seconded by Robert Curle That Springfield Township Committee support the continued police presence in Darfield.</p> <p>Carried</p> <p>Planting Pit Project Township planting day 9am Saturday 23rd November.</p> <p>Pit Project Moved by Sean Ellis Seconded by Ainsley Burton That Boardwalks be installed instead of culverts where needed on the footpath around pit project.</p> <p>Carried</p> <p>Pit Project Moved by Brent Davis Seconded by Ivan Hopkins</p>	

	<p>That quotes for 550mx1.5mx150mm of footpath which includes dig out permits and location survey be produced and presented to Township on Tuesday 10th December.</p> <p>Carried</p> <p>Christmas Lights The townships Christmas lights will be put up Sunday 1st December 3pm.</p> <p>Township BBQ Moved by Ainsley Burton Seconded by Carolyn Stevenson That a Christmas get together be held at 3pm at the Bowling green on Sunday 1st of December with costs not to exceed \$500.</p> <p>Carried</p> <p>Pit Project Concept plan sign The new sign will be put up next to the gate at the fire brigade.</p> <p>Regent Street Residents of Regent street have asked if the committee can approach the council about the access from Pocock road through to Regent Street.</p> <p>Rewi Ally Sign The council is yet again looking into this matter to have it changed from just Chinese to English with Chinese sub titles.</p>	<p>Carolyn Stevenson</p> <p>Carolyn Stevenson</p> <p>Sean Ellis</p> <p>Graeme Dawson</p> <p>Ken May</p>
--	--	---

NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 10 December 2019 7.30pm at Tawera Memorial Hall, Springfield.